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Greetings from the East,

As spring is approaching and winter is behind us, the gray, dull, full of snow winter, we 
will have had our ED Degree, which was held on March 16th. We also have the possibility 
of two new candidates in the future. I hope this will keep Highland Lodge busy, as many 
of us need the experience this degree work provides,

We have had several fundraisers at the Coliseum this year, which have been of great 
financial benefit to Highland Lodge.  We have two more events scheduled this season, 
and the potential of scheduling a few more, if the members so desire.  Ed Snyder and his 
wife, Ellen, along with Don Williams and his wife, Sharon, have volunteered for several 
of the events, which has given us a great opportunity to get to know some of the women 
who so willingly support us.  I feel I also need to mention Dave Roose, PM, and his wife 
Ronda, Roger Swisher, PM, and my wife, Judi, who have worked so faithfully for several 
years.

In closing, I would like to thank Kurt Begue, PM, Huntertown Lodge, for bringing about 
a fundraiser at the Temple for a single mother with four children, who is battling breast 
cancer.  Roger Swisher and I were in attendance.  We were impressed by the large 
number of people who attended.  This is great masonry at work!  Thanks again, Kurt, for 
all your effort!

Fraternally,

Steve Tegtmeyer WM


